Great Milton Parish Council

www.greatmilton.org.uk
c/o Joanna Botha, 01844 338150, clerk@greatmilton.org.uk
7 Kings Close, Worminghall, Aylesbury, Bucks, HP18 9JW


Minutes of the Meeting of Great Milton Parish Council held on Monday 16th January 2012 at 7.30pm in the Pavilion:
Present:

Cllrs. Stephen Harrod (Chair and District Councillor), Ian Bradley, Ian Burtenshaw, Doug Colley, Peter Fewell (Vice Chair), Rosalind Hayman and Christine Pepperell. 
In Attendance:
Joanna Botha (Clerk)


David Turner (County Councillor)


Jane Wilks (Youth Club Volunteer)



Jamie Hazeldine (Oxfordshire Association for Young People)



Three members of the public
01/12
Apologies for Absence

None

02/12
Co-option of Parish Councillors
Ian Burtenshaw (IB) and Rosalind Hayman (RH) were co-opted onto the Parish Council and signed Declarations of Acceptance of Office. IB’s ward will be Lower End, RH’s ward will be High Street and Stephen Harrod (SH) will now look after Church Road. 
03/12
Register of Interests for this Meeting


None

04/12
Minutes of the Previous Meeting 

It was resolved to approve the minutes of the Parish Council meeting held Monday 19th December 2011 as a true and accurate record. 
05/12
Matters to Report
The District Councillor and County Councillor provided the meeting with reports to be published in The Bulletin.
The Clerk had circulated an updated Action List in advance of the meeting and reported that the new handyman, Dave Pullen, had completed the work clearing the gullies and culverts by The Forties and Lower End.

Stephen Harrod (SH) had met with a Highways representative to discuss prevention of the Sworford Lane flooding. This would be factored into future works. He had also visited Sykes Van Sales and discussed the objection from the three local Parish Councils to the parking of vehicles on the highway and verges. Reassurances were received that this will cease.
A
Parish Plan


SH reported that the first draft of the Parish Plan is taking shape and would be circulated as a working draft for people to make suggestions.

B
Facilities for Young People


Jane Wilks reported that a club can be run by volunteers, a youth worker is not essential. Donation pledges had been received and she has written to the Sheppard Trust which had set aside funds in the past for youth facilities in the village. 



Jamie Hazeldine of Oxfordshire Association for Young People addressed the meeting to outline how the organisation can assist with setting up a club. He outlined the various models that clubs have adopted depending on the needs and preferences of local young people. A meeting with the volunteers from Great Milton was arranged. 

06/12
Correspondence and Public Discussion

A
A letter had been received from M40 Chilterns Environmental Group thanking the Parish Council for its recent donation.
B

Details of next Parish Transport Representatives meeting were noted, these will be passed onto Sally Lasson. 

07/12
Planning Applications

A

Great Milton Parish Council considered that the following planning application should be


APPROVED by SODC:


The Three Pigeons, London Road, Milton Common (in the parish of Tiddington with Albury), OX9 2JN. P11/W1939. Demolition of existing rear part of main building. Extensions to provide improved accommodation, function room and letting room accommodation (as an amendment to approved scheme P00/N0218); erection of outbuilding, retention of existing lawful buildings, ancillary works including car park, fencing and landscaping. Proposed change of use of public highway to ancillary use as part of the use of the wider site for sale of architectural antiques etc, function room and guest accommodation, and siting of proposed building extension on part of the public highway to be stopped-up.


Great Milton Parish Council considered that the following planning applications should be


REFUSED by SODC:


Land East of Crowthorne Kennels, Milton Common (in the parish of Great Milton). P11/W1979/RET (Retrospective) Use by a vehicle recovery contractor.


Land East of Crowthorne Kennels, Milton Common (in the parish of Great Milton). P11/W1982/RET. Erection of fence and gates up to 2.4 m high and 3 storage buildings.
B

Great Milton considered the following Planning Appeal and will submit comments summarising those previously made regarding P11/W0621/RET:



Land East Crowthorne Kennels, Milton Common, OX9 2JX. Appeal reference number:


APP/Q3115/A/11/2167411/NWF. Use for the storage of various items in connection with a



vehicle recovery contractors business.

Two further planning applications had been received and will be considered at a Planning Meeting on Tuesday 24th January.

C

The following Planning Decisions from SODC were reviewed:
Milton Lodge, Lower End, Great Milton, OX44 7NJ. P11/W1731. Alterations to the boundary walls (as amended by drawing no.N253-HE-26-0 REV A and accompanying email from Agent dated 12 December 2011). (GRANTED subject to various pre-conditions including the nature of stonework, metalwork and finish).

Lantern Service Station, Old London Road, Milton Common (in the parish of Tiddington and Great Milton), OX9 2JL. P11/W1796. Change of use from a service station with MOT and vehicle repairs workshop to a workshop and vehicle sales (description changed in agreement with Agent by email dated 3 January 2012). (GRANTED subject to conditions about nature of work to be undertaken on site, hours of operation and restrictions to parking of vehicles).

08/12
Village Maintenance

A
Verge Grass Cutting Contract


Several quotations had been supplied, one including a discount for cutting the Recreation Ground also. It was agreed to defer the decision on this contract until the February meeting when other quotations for cutting the Recreation Ground will also be available.

B
Community Payback Scheme

The Clerk circulated the requirements of the scheme in advance of the meeting. It was agreed that the current village maintenance tasks in Great Milton would not be sufficient to keep a work group occupied for a full day. It was therefore resolved not to pursue this scheme currently but to consider it should a major project arise in the future, for example a member of the public suggested clearing the ditch around The Rectory on The Forties. The remaining village maintenance tasks will be passed to Dave Pullen. 
09/12
Pegswell Lane Maintenance


SH reported on the recent site meeting which was attended by the residents of Pegswell House. It was agreed to obtain quotes for a less ambitious project than discussed originally. Dave Pullen will quote for the garden work, and also for repointing the wall at the top of the lane which will be passed onto the residents.
10/12

Dog Bin for Grove Lane

Options and prices were reviewed from three suppliers. It was resolved, in accordance with its powers under the Litter Act 1983, to purchase the HGN35 litre bin from Earth Anchors to be supplied with a fitting for a telegraph post at a cost of £81 plus VAT and to meet the additional emptying cost of approximately £40 per year. This expenditure will come from the existing budget for dog bin maintenance.

11/12
The Queen’s Diamond Jubilee


The Fete Committee and Recreation Ground Management Committee had been in touch to compare notes on what is planned for the Diamond Jubilee which will be celebrated over the weekend of 2nd / 3rd June, a bank holiday on 4th June and a Jubilee day on Tuesday 5th June. The Parish Council hopes to support a barn dance at the weekend and a street party on Jubilee day.
12/12
Financial Resolutions
A
It was resolved, in accordance with the Parish Council’s powers under the Local Government (Miscellaneous Provisions) Act 1976, to meet the Recreation Ground Management Committee’s request to contribute £500 plus VAT towards the urgent repairs needed in the children’s play area from the Recreation Ground Maintenance budget.

B
The following cheques were authorised for payment:


Joanna Botha. January salary. £322.18.


Joanna Botha. Bulletin advertising overtime. £26.24 (3 hours x £8.747)


Jonathan Dudley. Bulletin Production. £300.20


Oxfordshire County Council. 2 x grit bins at £250 plus VAT. £600.00


Glasdon Manufacturing Ltd. Icemaster 50 salt spreader. £382.83


Graeme Kimber. Re-cementing edge of the Green and repairing allotment gate post. £100.00


Playground Facilities. Repairs to Zip-Wire and Rocker. £600.00

C
The latest bank statements and a quarterly bank reconciliation and analysis of actual receipts/payments versus budget were reviewed and approved.
13/11

Any Other Business
· There was a brief discussion about the speed limit through the village.

· It was brought to the meeting’s attention that the summerhouse at 14 Thame Road may be draining sewage into the adjacent field. This will be investigated through Environmental health.

· Peter Fewell had cleared rubbish by Chilworth Lane.
· John Davis had sent a cheque for £20 and a request for the clerk to send copies of the minutes to be charged at a flat rate of £1 per copy.
· Ian Bradley offered his resignation as a Parish Councillor. This was accepted and he was thanked by the Chair for all his hard work and contributions. The Clerk will advertise the vacancy. 


The meeting closed at 9.30pm.

The next meeting of Great Milton Parish Council will be Monday February 20th 2012 at 7.30pm in the Pavilion.


Signed:  ​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​________________________________________
